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September 15, 2023 
By Electronic Mail 
 
Daniel Goldner, Chairman 
New Hampshire Public Utilities Commission 
21 S. Fruit Street, Suite 10 
Concord, NH  03301-2429 
 
DG 23-XXX:  Northern Utilities, Inc. Revenue Decoupling Adjustment Factor 
 
Chairman Goldner: 
 

On behalf of Northern Utilities, Inc. (“Unitil” or the “Company”), and in 
compliance with the Company’s Schedule Revenue Decoupling Adjustment Clause 
(“RDAC”) (First Revised Page 163) and Order No. 26,650 in DG 21-104 (approving the 
Company’s Revenue Decoupling Mechanism) I enclose the Company’s Revenue 
Decoupling Adjustment Factor (“RDAF”) filing for Commission review and approval 
and associated tariff sheets in clean and redline format.  

 
Northern respectfully requests approval for the following Tariff Sheets: 
 

Original Page No. 169 (RDAC) 
 
Original Page 169 (RDAC) provides a calculation of the November 1, 2023 and 

May 1, 2024 proposed RDAF by customer group and is identical to Attachment SED-1 
RDAF, Page 1.  

 
Unitil requests Commission approval of a change in distribution rates effective 

November 1, 2023 to reconcile the first year of the Company’s revenue decoupling 
mechanism. In support of Unitil’s filing and request I enclose the Testimony and 
Attachments of S. Elena Demeris, Senior Regulatory Analyst. 

 
Please enter my appearance on behalf of Unitil and add my contact information to 

the docket and discovery service lists. Please also add the following individuals to the 
service list: 

 
Alice Davey  daveya@unitil.com  
Daniel Main  main@unitil.com 
S. E. Demeris  demeris@unitil.com 
Daniel Nawazelski nawazelski@unitil.com 
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Christopher Goulding gouldingc@unitil.com   
 

Please do not hesitate to contact me with any questions regarding this filing. 
 

Sincerely, 

 

Patrick H. Taylor 
Attorney for Northern Utilities, Inc.  
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